
CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS
Parshat Beshalach                                          January 26-27, 2018                                 11 Shevat 5778

SHABBAT TIMES
Friday, January 26
Latest Candles: 4:47 p.m.
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 4:50 p.m.

Shabbat, January 27
Hashkama Minyan: 7:30 a.m. 
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Youth Minyan: 9:15 a.m. 
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:40 a.m. 
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Daf Yomi: 3:30 p.m. 
Women’s Learning: 3:30 p.m., in the shul  
   Social Hall, Shmuel Aleph, Chapter 19,  
   led by Rivka Herzfeld and Mollie Fisch
Meir Hirsch’s shiur: 3:40 p.m.
4th/5th grade Boys Mishna Group: 
   4:10 p.m., in the Book Room
Mincha: 4:40 p.m., followed by a shiur by  
   Rabbi Sason Gabay, “Can You Hear Me  
   Now? Using Skype, FaceTime, and Cell  
   Phones To Fulfill Mitzvot with  
   ‘Listening’ Obligations.”
Maariv: 5:47 p.m.
Havdalah: 5:56 p.m. 
Parent-Child Learning: 6:45 p.m.

Latest Candles on Friday, February 2:
    4:56 p.m.

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, see page 4 and go to lamdeinu.org.  

Study in depth; be inspired!

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF JANUARY 28
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

28 29 30 31 1 2

Earliest Tallit 6:11 6:10 6:09 6:08 6:07 6:06

Shacharit 6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

5:59 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:58 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:57 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:56 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:00 BM

Mincha/
Maariv

4:55 MS 4:55 BM 4:55 BM 4:55 BM 4:55 BM 5:00 MS

Maariv 8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

8:00 BM
9:30 BM

KEY: MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall

MAZAL TOV TO

● Roz & Ira Friedman, on the birth of their granddaughter Isabella Ava, born to their children Tamar & 
   Aron Kestenbaum of Seattle.  Mazal Tov also to Aron’s parents, Gloria & Richard Kestenbaum of  
   Manhattan. 

January 
calendar

On Shabbat,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
4:45-6:15 p.m. 

Shabbat:
8:15 a.m.-12:15 p.m.

1:30-5:40 p.m. 

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Shop Amazon 
& Support Beth Aaron 

Go to 
www.bethaaron.org/amazon 

and click on the Amazon link to start 
your online shopping. 

Contact Beth Aaron at 
office@bethaaron.org

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

This week’s Kiddush following the Main Minyan is sponsored by Susie & Ze’ev Atlas, with thanks to 
Hashem for Ze’ev’s recuperation from a serious health condition. 

If you are celebrating a simcha, commemorating a yahrtzeit, or simply want to say “thank you,”
consider sponsoring an upcoming Kiddush. To become a sponsor, go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush.
For questions, contact Ari Gononsky at kiddush@bethaaron.org.

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications are 
prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the membership via email. For more 
information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom.

Last week’s sponsors were:
• Thursday, 9 Shevat: Esther & Rinaldo Toporovsky, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Rinaldo’s mother,  
   Luba bat Avraham Eliezer
This coming week’s sponsors are:
• Wednesday, 15 Shevat: Lynn & Dov Silverberg, commemorating the tenth yahrtzeit of Lynn’s mother,  
   Chana bat Yitzchak Tzvi
• Wednesday, 15 Shevat: Allison & Jeffrey Miller, in memory of Jeffrey’s mother, Rochelle Miller

                                             ANNUAL DINNER 
We hope you will join us at our 42nd Annual Journal Dinner on Sunday, 
March 4, when we show Hakarat ha-Tov to our honorees Marianne 
Gorlyn & David Goldberg, to Shelly Leffel Service Awardees Sari & 
Michael Samuel, and to Eitan Shapiro Young Leadership Award honoree 
Rivka Herzfeld.  

Young and older members, old friends and new….make your reservations 
to attend and celebrate together as a community at a fun and delicious 
dinner!   Register and join us to celebrate! 

Go to https://www.bethaaron.org/dinner.
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www.bethaaron.org/kiddush
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Nach shiur will not meet this Shabbat, January 27. 

Please note that Rabbi Rothwachs will be in Israel hrough Tuesday, 
January 30. To contact him, please call his U.S. cellphone,  
201-747-8740.

This Sunday, January 28, at 7:30 p.m., in the shul, Larry Shafier will 
discuss “Solutions for Retirement Planning: Five Retirement 
Derailers.” Larry is a Chartered Financial Consultant, a Chartered 
Mutual Fund Counselor, and Chartered Life Underwriter with 30-plus 
years experience. Additionally, Larry is a Life and Qualifying Member 
of the Million Dollar Round Table.

Miriam Shapiro is hosting a women’s-only Tu bi-Shevat seder this 
Wednesday, January 31, at 8:00 p.m., at her home, 100 Cherry Lane. 
All women are invited to attend and celebrate.  

The Men’s Club is pleased to welcome back award-winning baseball 
writer Bob Klapisch, formerly of the Bergen Record, to Beth Aaron 
on Sunday, February 4, at 9:30 a.m.  Bob will talk about the return of 
the Evil Empire and what to expect of the 2018 baseball season, 
(including a word or two about the other New York team), the Astros 
winning the World Series, the Hall of Fame voting results, and the 
future of sports coverage in print media. He also will take questions 
from the audience on all baseball topics. There is no cost to attend, 
and the program is open to the entire community. A light breakfast 
will be served. Contact mensclub@bethaaron.org for more 
information.

On Shabbat, February 9-10, Rabbi Moshe Taragin, Ram at Yeshivat 
Har Etzion, will be the Scholar-in-Residence at the shul.  His topic at 
8:15 p.m. on Friday night will be “Chassidut and the Restoration of 
Simcha to Religion.”  At the conclusion of Musaf, he will speak on 
“The Two Books of Har Sinai,” and between the 5:00 p.m. Mincha 
and the 6:05 p.m. Maariv on Shabbat, the topic will be “Living 
Through a Redemption ‘In Stages.’” Please note that groups will be 
extended through the end of the morning lecture. To sponsor this 
program, please contact Josh Dubin, jedubin@gmail.com, or the 
office.

The Sisterhood Book Club will meet at 7:45 p.m., on Motzaei 
Shabbat, February 10, at the home of Barbara Flom Shapiro, 746 
Washburn Street, to discuss Philip Roth’s book Nemesis. For more 
information, please contact Diane Fogel, difogel@aol.com. 

Join us in an interactive hands-on workshop on Sunday, February 11, 
at 10:00 a.m., when we will explore the art of Origami. In this 
introductory class, we will learn some of the basic building blocks in 
the Origami repertoire, including a box and an action model. The 
free class will be taught by accomplished Origami artist and Beth 
Aaron member Yaacov Metzger, long-time member of OrigamiUSA. 
All materials will be supplied; no prior experience necessary. 
Registration at https://www.bethaaron.org/event/origami-workshop.
html is required. Please note that only four spots remian open.    

On Thursday, February 22, in the shul, the Chevra Kadisha will hold 
its Zayin Adar Seudah. The fast begins at 5:19 a.m. and ends at 6:19 
p.m. Mincha, with the reading of Vayechal, will be held at 5:10 p.m., 
followed by Maariv at 6:05 p.m.  The seudah will begin at about 6:20 
p.m.; Rabbi Rothwachs will speak.  The cost is $21, but there is no 
charge for Beth Aaron Chevra Kadisha members. To attend, contact 
Micah Kaufman, micakauf@gmail.com, 201-723-6540. 

WEEKLY SHIURIM 

• Daf Yomi: For Daf Yomi shiurim and resources in Teaneck, go to 
   www.teaneckshuls.org/daf/. 
• Daf Yomi shiur: Monday-Thursday evenings, at 9:45 p.m.
• Daf ha-Shavua: Tuesday and Thursdays at 8:55 p.m.   
   Sunday morning chazara shiur at 7:55 a.m. on the previous week’s  
   daf. Shiurim will be given by Rabbi Larry Rothwachs, Rabbi Yair  
   Hindin, and David Schnaidman.
• Tanya shiur by Rabbi Moshe Rosenberg: Tuesdays at 9:00 p.m. 
• Rabbi Rothwachs’ Sanhedrin shiur: Wednesdays at 8:30 p.m. 
• Morning Mishna Chabura: Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.;  
   Monday, Thursday: 6:55 a.m.

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

The 4th and 5th grade Boys Mishna Group will meet this Shabbat, 
January 27, at 4:10 p.m., in the shul Book Room. Additional dates are 
February 10 and 24, and March 10. The group is learning Masechet 
Megillah and meets Shabbat afternoon 30 minutes before Mincha.

Parent-Child Learning will be held this Motzaei Shabbat, January 
27, at 6:45 p.m. Additional dates are February 10 and 24. Parents 
and children are encouraged to come and learn. Bring your own 
materials to learn, or take out a book from our Youth Library. 
Children are welcome to sign up to say a Dvar Torah. To sponsor 
Parent-Child Learning or to sign up to say a Dvar Torah, contact 
youth@bethaaron.org.

Next Shabbat, February 3, at 3:00 p.m., all Nursery to 2nd graders 
are invited to the shul for a Tu bi-Shevat Hunt. Children and parents 
will get clues to search for the Shivat ha-Minim around the shul and 
then get to taste them. For more information or to sponsor this 
program, please email youth@bethaaron.org.

Next Shabbat, February 3, between the 4:50 p.m. Mincha and the 
5:56 p.m. Maariv, 6th to 8th-grade boys and girls are invited to 
the shul for a Seudah Shelishit featuring “Fruit for Thought” and 
a Shivat ha-Minim Game. For more information or to sponsor this 
program, please email youth@bethaaron.org.

The Beth Aaron Youth Department is looking for substitute group 
leaders in grades 6-12. If you would like to work in groups, please 
contact youth@bethaaron.org.

Groups for Nursery-2nd grade begin Shabbat mornings at 9:30 a.m. 
and continue until the end of the davening in the Main Minyan.

Davening for 3rd-5th graders (Jr. Congregation) begins at 9:30 a.m. 
At 10:10 a.m., all 3rd-5th graders are invited for parsha, Kiddush, and 
games until the end of davening in the Main Minyan.

For more information about youth programs, please contact Beth 
Aaron Youth Directors Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473,  
youth@bethaaron.org. 

THANK YOU FROM THE TRINZ FAMILY 
The Trinz family would like to thank our Beth Aaron family for the 
tremendous amount of care and chesed you have shown us 
during this most difficult time. Thank you to all who came for the 
shiva, contributed meals, and made donations in Moshe’s 
memory. We are overwhelmed by and will never forget your 
generosity.

May we share only smachot in the future,
The Trinz/Aspir Family

mailto:mensclub%40bethaaron.org?subject=
mailto:jedubin%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:difogel%40aol.com?subject=
https://www.bethaaron.org/event/origami-workshop.html
https://www.bethaaron.org/event/origami-workshop.html
mailto:micakauf%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:youth%40bethaaron.org?subject=
mailto:youth%40bethaaron.org?subject=
mailto:youth%40bethaaron.org?subject=


COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

This Shabbat, at Congregation Shaarei Orah, the Sephardic 
Congregation of Teaneck, 1425 Essex Road, Rav Meir Goldvicht will 
speak in English during Shacharit, which begins at 8:30 a.m., and 
again at a Seudah Shelishit following the 4:35 p.m. Mincha.

This Shabbat, at 3:00 p.m., at 1184 Trafalgar Street, at the Annual 
Bonnie Berman a”h yahrtzeit shiur, Rabbi Yonah Berman will speak 
on “Critical Verses: Whittling Judaism Down to One Central Concept.” 

This Sunday, January 28, the Jewish Federation will hold its Super 
Sunday, its largest community telethon. For more information, go to 
www.jfnnj.org/supersunday or contact Laurie Siegel, 201-820-3956, 
Lauries@jfnnj.org.

Beginning on Thursday, February 1, at 12:50 p.m., at Ma’ayanot, 
1650 Palisade Avenue, Leah Herzog will offer a shiur series, “Tov 
le-Hodot la-Hashem: An Exploration of the Shabbat Tehillim.”  
Additional dates are February 8, 15, and 22, and March 8. The 
program is open to both men and women. For more information, 
please contact Pam Ennis, ennisp@maayanot.org.

On Motzaei Shabbat, February 3, at 8:30 p.m., at Congregation Bnai 
Yeshurun, 641 West Englewood Avenue, there will be a live stage 
show, “Stayin’ Alive: An Israeli Comedy Show,” in English, that 
brings the Israeli side of their complicated life story to non-Israelis.  
The cost is $15. Register at www.bnaiyeshurun.org/events.

On Monday, February 5, at noon, at Young Israel of Fort Lee, 1610 
Parker Avenue, Fort Lee, the Teaneck Orthodox Retirees’ Association 
(TORA) and the Young Israel will hold a lunch and lecture program 
with Rabbi Zev Goldberg of the Young Israel. The lecture topic will 
be “Eternal Impact - Six Defining Moments in Jewish History.” There 
is no charge for the program, but an RSVP to mkarlin@aol.com by 
Thursday, February 1, is requested.   

On Monday, February 5, at 8:00 p.m., at the Ennis home, 400 
Winthrop Road, the Ma’ayanot Book Club will discuss Sing, 
Unburied, Sing, by Jesmyn Ward. The discussion will be led by 
Ma’ayanot English teacher Shalvi Isseroff.

On Tuesday, February 6, at 8:00 p.m., at Congregation Keter Torah, 
600 Roemer Avenue, AIPAC will hold a free event celebrating the 
organization’s president-elect, Mort Fridman of Teaneck.  The 
program will feature Elliot Abrams.  For security purposes, RSVP at 
www.aipac.org/teaneck.  For more information, contact Josh Lavine, 
jlavine@aipac.org, 646-246-8546.

On Sunday, February 11, at 9:00 a.m., at Congregation Bnai 
Yeshurun, 641 West Englewood Avenue, there will be a free Yom 

Iyun, “Preparing for the Inevitable,” by the National Association of 
Chevra Kadisha. Light refreshments will be served.

On Wednesday, February 14, at 7:30 p.m., at Ben Porat Yosef, East 
243 Frisch Court, Paramus, there will be a book signing and reception 
in honor of Rabbi Hayyim Angel and his latest book, “Keys to the 
Palace: Essays Exploring the Religious Value of Reading the Bible.” 
Rabbi Angel will offer a mini-shiur, “Building Bridges in Scholarship 
and Jewish Community.”

On Wednesday, April 25, NORPAC will hold its annual Mission to 
Washington.  The Early Bird deadline is Sunday, March 4. To register, 
please go to https://norpac.net/mission-registration.  For questions 
on NORPAC or to sponsor an attendee, please contact Mollie Fisch, 
mkfisch@verizon.net or Allen Friedman, afrrfr@aol.com.

Onward Israel internships offers exciting resume building 
opportunities – internships, academic study and fellowships – 
providing a global, cross-cultural experience in Israel and direct 
contact with Israeli peers. Participants willl live and work in Tel Aviv, 
with internships ranging from six to ten weeks.  The cost is $500, 
which includes housing, food stipend, and program costs; airfare is 
not included. The progrram is open to students ages 19 to 27 from 
northern New Jersey.  The deadline for applications is March 15.  For 
details and to apply, go to www.onwardisrael.org/nnj. 

TEANECKSHULS UPDATE: The listserv is no longer a YahooGroup; 
it has been upgraded to Groups.io. Messages must be posted to 
teaneckshuls@groups.io. Please delete the YahooGroups email 
address and replace it with teaneckshuls@groups.io.  For questions, 
contact ruthlevi@gmail.com. 

NCSY

All high school teens are welcome to join Teaneck NCSY for Latte and 
Learn this Thursday, February 1, from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m., at Lazy Bean 
Cafe, 1404 Queen Anne Road. Come grab a drink and chill with 
friends and advisors! See you there!

All high school teens are invited to join Teaneck NCSY for an Oneg on 
Friday, February 2, from 7:30 to 9:30 p.m., at the Lebovitz home, 441 
West Englewood Avenue. Come hang out with friends, shmooze with 
awesome advisors, meet new people, and enhance your Shabbat 
experience!

For more information about Teaneck NCSY, please contact Rabbi 
Reuven Lebovitz, ncsy@bethaaron.org.

She’arit ha-Plate volunteers
She’arit ha-Plate, a non-profit organization that rescues leftover 
kosher food and distributes it to those who can use it, is looking 
for additional volunteers to assist with pick-up, transporting 
and delivering food.  Volunteers are needed to pick up food from 
donors, move food between the main site and auxiliary site, 
and deliver excess food to other organizations.  Most in need 
are volunteers who can perform these tasks during the day on 
weekdays, but additional volunteers are needed for nights and 
weekends. Volunteers also are needed to assist with packing, 
which is done in the morning, Sunday through Friday. If you 
are interested in volunteering, on a regular or occasional basis, 
contact Daniel Chazin, 201-835-5338, DChazin@aol.com. 

ADVERTISING ON THE MONITOR IN THE SHUL LOBBY
Members and the community-at-large can take advantage of an 
opportunity to advertise their businesses on the NEW LARGE 
monitor located in the shul’s lobby. Currently used for shul-related 
events and community news, the monitor will provide “airtime” 
for advertisements that will be shown on a loop throughout the 
day, together with our shul’s current happenings.

With the multitude of daily minyanim, weekly shiurim such as Daf 
ha-Shavua and Daf Yomi, and other programming from Lamdeinu 
and the shul, more than 400 members and guests travel through 
our lobby on a daily basis. What better way to have your business 
or product showcased daily to so many people?

For more information, our competitive introductory pricing, and 
instructions for taking advantage of this offer, please go to  
www.bethaaron.org/lobbyadvertising. Other questions can be 
directed to our shul office, office@bethaaron.org, or Josh Klavan, 
jklavan@gmail.com.
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Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020
Tel.: 212-817-3878

Fax: 212-262-0291
lawrence.shafier@prudential.com

 0289810-00001-00
(advertisement)

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 

Rachel Friedman, Dean      
Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron

(advertisement)

Parshanut ha-Mikra
Divrei ha-Yamim

Ruth: A Woman of Valor 
in a Sea of Ambiguity

The Purim Story:  
A Case Study in Diaspora Jewry

Reliving Purim & Pesach
Talmud: Masechet Kiddushin

Learning for Shavuot

The Hidden Face of God in 
Megillat Esther
Shir ha-Shirim

From Creation to the Seder
Adoption & Birth 

in the Passover Story
Curious Halakhot of 
Pesach and Shavuot

Parashah & Haftarah Pointers
Learning on Yom ha-Shoah

CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                         Isaac Hagler, President 

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

This Sunday, January 28, Yeshiva University’s Kollel Yom Rishon, 
weekly free learning for men, will be held in Glueck 307 (515 West 
185th Street, corner of Amsterdam Avenue), and its Midreshet 
Yom Rishon, weekly free learning for women, will be held in the 
Schottenstein Center (on West 185th Street, between Audubon 
and St. Nicholas Avenues). Both are open to participants of all 
ages, backgrounds, and learning levels, with no registration. This 
week, Kollel Yom Rishon will feature Rabbi Hershel Reichman and 
Rabbi Michael Rosensweig, and Midreshet Yom Rishon will feature 
Rabbi Meir Goldwicht  and Dr. Rivka Press Schwartz. The first shiur 
starts at 9:30 a.m., the second at 10:30 a.m. For information or to 
download mar’ei mekomot, visit www.kollelyomrishon.org or  
www.midreshetyomrishon.org or call 212-960-0041.

Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, presents Torah in 
the AM on Tuesdays and Thursdays: 9:05 a.m. -- Chavura studying 
personalities in Sefer Shemot; 9:45 a.m. -- Gemara Berakhot, with 
Rabbi Menachem Meier; Thursdays only: 10:45 a.m. -- Rambam 
Mishneh Torah, with Rabbi Menachem Meier; Tuesdays only: 
11:00 a.m. -- Tehillim class with Rabbi Shalom Baum. 

On Tuesdays, at 8:30 p.m., at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641
West Englewood Avenue, Rav Meir Goldwicht offers a Parshat
ha-Shavua shiur in Hebrew.

The Amud Yomi shiur meets weeknights at 9:30 p.m. at 
Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue. For more 
information, please contact Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar@yahoo.com.  

PayPal Giving Fund
You can pay any outstanding charges through the PayPal Giving 
Fund, without paying an online fee.  The PayPal Giving Fund is a 
non-profit to which people can make donations, and, in turn, the 
Fund supports programs like ours. When you make a donation 
through our link, Beth Aaron will receive 100% of your donation, 
with no credit card expense for either party.  The Fund can be 
used either for one-time donations or for monthly recurring 
donations. Donations made through the Fund will be posted to 
members’ accounts the month after they are given, as PayPal will 
transfer the money to us once a month (in the month after the 
donation is made).
 
If you are making a donation through the PayPal Giving Fund, 
please DO NOT check the box that the gift is being made 
anonymously.  We need to be able to credit your account.  

Visit bethaaron.org/givingfund for more details or to pay shul 
obligations using this method.

Shop Amazon & Support Beth Aaron
Remember to “Shop with Beth Aaron” when you order online at 
Amazon. When you do, a portion of your purchases will be 
donated back to our shul. Support Beth Aaron while shopping for 
those items you were planning to buy anyway -- and it doesn’t 
cost you anything extra! Please go to www.bethaaron.org/
amazon and click on the Amazon link to start your online 
shopping. Remember, if you do not click on the link, a portion will 
NOT be sent to Beth Aaron. Happy shopping! 

REFLECTOR BELTS
Safety reflector belts safeguard you when walking to and from 
shul and any other night activity. Comfortable and lightweight, 
they are adjustable for men, women, and children. The belts are 
available at no cost to members, but a donation to offset costs is 
appreciated. If you would like one, please stop by the shul office 
or contact Judi, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.
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